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Wednesday 2nd July 2025 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

End of year reports will be sent to you via email on Thursday 3rd July. They will give clear information about 
your child’s attainment, progress, and next steps in core subjects. 

Attainment - You will notice that we have introduced a slightly updated report template this year. One of the 
key features is the way attainment is reported: 

 PKS – Pre-Key Stage: This indicates that your child is working below the expected standard for their 
year group and is being assessed against the pre-key stage standards. These are designed to recognise 
and support progress for pupils not yet working within the national curriculum framework for that Key 
Stage. 

 WTS – Working Towards the Expected Standard 

 EXS – Working At the Expected Standard 

 GDS – Working at Greater Depth within the Expected Standard 

Effort grades - In addition to attainment, we have also included ‘effort grades’ to reflect your child’s attitude to 
learning, participation, and perseverance across subjects. These grades are intended to give a broader picture 
of your child’s approach to their learning and the commitment they have shown throughout the year. 

KS1 Phonics check - For children in Key Stage 1, the report will also include results from the Year 1 Phonics 
Screening Check and, where applicable, the Year 2 recheck. These checks are scored out of 40, and the pass 
mark this year is 32. Any child in Year 1 who has not achieved the pass mark will be retested in Year 2. We will 
continue to support all pupils through the Little Wandle phonics programme to ensure they develop into 
confident and fluent readers. 

Year 6 SATS - For pupils in Year 6, SATs outcomes will be shared with parents and carers on the official release 
date of Tuesday 8th July. 

End of year targets - As a school, we set aspirational end-of-year targets for all pupils. This year, some children 
have met or even exceeded their targets, while others are still working towards them. Please be reassured that 
if your child has not yet met their target, our staff will continue to support and guide them toward achieving it 
in the coming year. It’s important to remember that progress is not always linear, and we adapt our approach 
to reflect each child’s individual learning journey. 

If, after reading the report, you feel you would benefit from further clarification or have any urgent concerns, 
we will be offering a short parent drop-in session on Wednesday 14th July. These will be bookable via the school 
office. Please note that places are very limited, as we believe the report provides a rounded and comprehensive 
picture of your child’s learning journey. 

Thank you for your continued support throughout the year. It has been a pleasure to see your child/ren grow, 
learn, and thrive. 

Yours faithfully 

Stuart Mallott - Principal 


